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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL 
NEWS.  
Better Health - Let's Do This. 

Buckinghamshire Council is proud to support Public 
Health England as they launch a major new adult health 
campaign to seize this unique moment in time for a 
ñnational reset of healthò. 

Nearly two thirds of adults in the UK are overweight or 
living with obesity. Gaining weight is often a gradual 
process that takes place over a number of years and 
modern life doesnôt always make it easy. But this extra 
weight causes pressure to build up around vital organs, 
making it harder for the body to fight against diseases 
like cancer, heart disease and now COVID-19. 

If you are overweight, or living with obesity, lowering 
your weight can help reduce your risk of developing se-
rious diseases. 

ñHealth is at the top of everyoneôs mind right now,ò said 
Gareth Williams, Cabinet member for Communities & 
Public Health, ñthatôs why we want to help people make 
the most of that focus.ò 

To support people to live healthier lives, Public Health 
Englandôs Better Health campaign will provide a variety 
of tools and apps to help residents make healthier food 
choices, become more active and prevent future weight 
gain. One of these tools is a free Weight Loss Plan app, 
which provides 12 weeksô worth of engaging content 
that can be personalised to fit your goals. You can also 
find free local services to help you lose weight, stop 
smoking and get more active at Buckinghamshireôs Live 
Well Stay Well. These local services are being delivered 
by phone or online, so that we can enact social distanc-
ing. 

Visit nhs.uk/BetterHealth for more information. 

Community Boards - Working together: lo-
cal voices, local choices, local action. 

Community Boards are a new way of bringing the coun-
cil, groups, organisations and local people together to 
look at local issues and find ways of improving them 
together. 

As a community-led partnership, Community Boards 
will: 

¶ influence how decisions are made and how services 
are delivered 

¶ represent the voice of local people 

¶ capture thoughts, ideas and suggestions 

¶ bring together key community partners and residents 

¶ identify local needs and work to produce creative 
solutions 

There will be many ways the boards will work with the 
community to identify what is important in each area 
and take action together. 

The boards will use local data, intelligence and the 
views of people and partners in the community to identi-
fy key areas of focus and priorities for the board. These 
priorities will help determine where the boards take ac-
tion and allocate funding to improve the local area. 

The boards are all about taking action. Working groups 
will explore the local priorities, set up local projects and 
find creative ways to make local changes. 

Each board has an allocated budget to fund local pro-
jects and initiatives. 

There will be five public meetings held each year. At 
these meetings, funding is allocated and feedback will 
be shared on the plan of action. Action notes from these 
meetings will be published online. 

Community Board Chair and Coordinators 

Each board is supported by a dedicated chair and coor-
dinator who will make links with people in the local com-
munity to make sure information is shared and local 
views and ideas are heard. 

They will make sure the local people, groups and organ-
isations feel connected with the boards and the council, 
developing working relationships across the community 
board area. 

Your local Community Board is Wing & Ivinghoe – 
further details on Buckinghamshire Council web-
site. 

Brownlow Bridge.  

Strengthening work on Brownlow Bridge should be com-
pleted by 16th October (or before!). The future limitations 
will form part of a Freight Strategy initiative being pro-
gressed by respective council offers covering the Iving-
hoe  Ward. It is currently planned to implement this early 
in 2021. 

Cheddington High Street.  

Resurfacing of the whole of Cheddington High Street 
was originally scheduled for the 9th September over a 
period of 8 days. At the time of writing this was re-
scheduled for the 21st September. 

The next Residents’ Association committee meeting, is due on Wednesday October 14th at 8pm. 
However, it  is unlikely we can hold it in the normal way.  Please contact me, or our advertising man-

ager Christine if you have anything you think we should be considering. Contact details are at the 
top of the page. 
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Railway Under-bridge at Cooks Wharf. 

It appears the work carried out recently has provide a 
positive solution at last. I believe the problem was a 
blocked culvert (probably constructed when the railway 
was built in 1838). The recent heavy rain did not cause a 
flood so the route to Pitstone should now stay open all 
year. 

Derek Town 
01296 661637 derek.town@buckinghamshire.gov.uk 

Sandra Jenkins 
01296 668587 sandra.jenkins@buckinghamshire.gov.uk 

Anne Wight 
01296 682955 anne.wight@buckinghamshire.gov.uk 

Chris Poll 
01296 663737 chris.poll@buckinghamshire.gov.uk 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS. 
Next Meeting of the Parish Council.  

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on 
Wednesday 7th October in the Village Hall side room 
from 7pm-9pm but please check the Notice Board and 
the Parish Council Facebook page for updates.  

The Parish Council are following the most up to date gov-
ernment guidelines so going forward the meetings will be 
slightly different. We still want to hear from all our resi-
dents but we ask that you either:- 

1. Email the Clerk with your question/query the Monday 
prior the meeting, 

2. If you wish to attend the meeting please contact the 
Clerk on the Monday or Tuesday before the meeting (at 
the latest) who will give you a time slot or 

3. Arrange a separate meeting before the meeting with 
the Chair/Clerk who can then report back to the Parish 
Council on the evening of the meeting. 

The day to day running of the village continues but if you 
have any queries please contact the Clerk, Roz Roberts 
on cheddingtonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on 07885 
442643 and leave a short message with your name and 
contact number. 

Planning Matters:- 

a) Applications received via AVDC:- 

20/02385/APP – 1 Church Lane, Cheddington LU7 
0RY ï Single storey rear extensions and new roof to ex-
isting single storey part of building ï No Objection - com-
ment made by Clerk on 6th August as decision had to be 
made prior to the September meeting. 

20/02670/APP – 22 Mentmore Road, Cheddington LU7 
0SD ï Erection of a powder coated aluminium lean-to 
glasshouse sited on a dwarf wall ï No Objection. 

20/02878/APP - 3 Goose Acre Cheddington Bucking-
hamshire LU7 0SR - Erection of two storey side exten-

sion ï the Parish Council had no comment. 

b)  Determinations made by AVDC -  

20/02087/APP – 23 Church Hill, Cheddington, LU7 
0SX ï Single storey rear and side extension ï Approved 
(21.08.20). 

20/02037/APP ï Pitstone Marina, Pitstone Road, 

Cheddington LU7 9AD ï Erection of a covered workshop 
area ï Approved (28.08.20). 

c) Other Planning Matters 

20/02645/ARW ï Install Automatic Number Plate Recog-
nition (ANPR) at Cheddington Station Car Park ï Await-
ing Decision. 

Old Allotments. 

Unfortunately AGAIN, over the last month, there have 
been a number of incidents reported to the Clerk in re-
spect of dog fouling at the old allotments where our chil-
dren play! 

Just a reminder that The Dogs (Fouling of Land) Act 1996 
allows the Parish Council to prosecute irresponsible dog 
owners, if they do not clear up after their dog, after allow-
ing it to foul in a designated area. Owners can be fined 
up to Ã1,000 if they fail to comply. 

It should not be a problem - you own a dog, it eats, it 
poos, you clean it up. Failing to do so is anti-social, 
smelly and can spread diseases, including toxicariasis, 
not a very pleasant infection especially for a child. So 
please if you are using the old allotments to walk your 
dog please be a responsible dog owner. 

Keeping Up To Date with Buckinghamshire 
Council.  

Report a problem on a street/road in Buckinghamshire or 
track the progress of reported issues. 

https://www.fixmystreet.buckscc.gov.uk 

Transport for Buckinghamshire 

tfbcomms@buckinghamshire.gov.uk 

For Council Services 

https://www.buckinghamshire.gov.uk/ 

https://twitter.com/BucksCouncil 

https://www.youtube.com/c/BuckinghamshireCouncil 

https://www.facebook.com/BucksCouncil/ 

Cheddington Allotments. 

Please note we have a waiting list at the moment! 

 

To be added to the list contact: Pam Cruse, Cheddington 
Allotment Warden on 01296 661873 / 07850 733662 or 
email:  pamela.cruse@btinternet.com 

The Parish Clerk, Roz Roberts can be contacted by 
email at cheddingtonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on 
07885 442643. Please note the Clerk’s role is a part 
time job and she may not respond immediately to 
your query/message. 

Have a search on Facebook for Cheddington Parish 
Council and like us! 
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Mark Bunce 

Plastering Services  

All aspects of  

plastering undertaken  

New build 

Renovation work 

Outside render 

Re-skim to artex 

and old cracked walls  

30 years experience  

Good Quality and Efficient Service  

Call Mark on 01296 660261 

or 07811 206 875  

95 High Street 

Cheddington 

LU7 0RG 
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CǊŜŜ ŜǎǝƳŀǘŜǎΦ      !ƭƭ ǿƻǊƪ ƎǳŀǊŀƴǘŜŜŘ 
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             лмнфс ссносп 

CHEDDINGTON 

VILLAGE HALL  
is available for hire and suitable for  

  

Weddings, parties and celebrations  

Meetings  

Concerts and stage productions  

Quiz nights and beer festivals  
  

Discounts available for villagers  

Side room available separately  

For further details please  

contact the bookings clerk  

on 07766 747945  
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We welcome patients from Marsworth & Cheddington as well as the ‘Ivinghoes’ and Pitstone 
including Castlemead estate. 

We also offer a medication dispensing service to our patients who live in Cheddington and 
surrounding villages. 

We are a dispensing practice offering a full range of health services at our surgery including 
Family planning, Midwifery, In-house blood tests, Travel and Minor surgery, Weekly visiting 

hearing aid service and ear wax microsuction. 
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Ψ¢Ƙƛƴƪ ŎŀǊŜŦǳƭƭȅ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǎŜŎǳǊƛƴƎ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŘŜōǘǎ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘƻƳŜΦ  !ǎ ŀ ƳƻǊǘƎŀƎŜ ƛǎ ǎŜŎǳǊŜŘ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘƻƳŜΣ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǊŜπ

ǇƻǎǎŜǎǎŜŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ƪŜŜǇ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊǘƎŀƎŜ ǊŜǇŀȅƳŜƴǘǎΩ 

mailto:rob@roboneillmortgages.co.uk
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The last year has been challenging for farmers with the 
extremes in weather throughout.  We are all aware of 
these extremes as the heat helped us through lockdown 
encouraging everyone to be outside. However this heat 
was not good for agriculture and horticulture. Those of 
you growing vegetables this year will be very aware of the 
effect this has had in your gardens. The latest huge surge 
in temperature in August finished off all of our runner 
beans for example. Not to mention the spells of very ex-
treme storm conditions. The Government are looking at 
strategies to protect farmers against drought and flood-
ing. 

Today however (September 15th) I must report that I have 
been watering these sad looking runner beans and they 
have shot producing new flowers and little beans. Iôm 
very hopeful that if we donôt have any frosts we will pick 
beans in September. Odd but true! 

There is talk in the press of a bread shortage. As it hap-
pens I know for a fact that a local flour mill has this week 
ordered 20,000 tons of hard wheat from abroad. The 
price of a loaf may well increase as this is more costly 
than using home produced grain. But in farming we have 
always had good and bad years and the UK has always 
been able to handle these situations. We have to remem-
ber we are in a world market and there are huge grain 
producers on other continents. 

Moving on from arable to stock farming I was most inter-
ested to learn that we are rebuilding our wool market. For 
those of us that love our natural fibres this is very good 
news. Apparently the Wool Board announced prices 
down to nearly half and a significant amount is still left 
unsold and in storage. Sadly with low prices farmers have 
disposed of wool by burning it. The pandemic is partly to 
blame but also consumers have been buying clothing 
made of oil-based synthetics for many years. Perhaps 
there will be a change in attitude with regard to consider-
ation for the environment.  

There are various new ideas for using wool including en-
couraging the government to use it  for insulation as part 
of its Green Homes Scheme. A welsh farmer is making 
more money out of selling woollen hearts (Welsh Woollen 
Hearts) than selling fleeces.  

The Herdwick breed wool is being made into draught ex-
cluders by óChimney Sweepô. Wool from 20,000 sheep 
has been used so far. The excluders are made to fit chim-
neys to solve heat loss. And in Devon you can find 
óTwoolô replacing garden twine and available in 140 gar-
den centres nationwide. 

A very good friend of mine recommended a wool duvet to 
me and when I needed to replace one I gave it a try. 
(Devonduvets.com). Quite honestly I canôt wait for the 
opportunity to buy another and I recommend them to eve-
ryone! Wool is warm in winter and cool in summer. So 
much easier than messing about with all these different 
weights through the year. Time to have a rethink? 

For us the hectic time has drawn to a close with harvest 
completed last week. It is still a busy time until the land 

has been cultivated and prepared for the drilling. And 
then we hope for dry weather for the drilling/seeding. It 
wasnôt so last year but we hope for a reasonably dry au-
tumn this year. A normal autumn season would be fantas-
tic!  

Some of our residential harvest staff have left us and 
moved on to jobs elsewhere. The rest of them will have 
gone by early October although we retain several local 
people who are a great help.  

What a great team we have had here this year. I was 
concerned that we would get Covid 19 but they have all 
kept to the guidance, protected everyone and had a good 
time too! Lucky us! 

LETTER TO THE EDITOR 
When did that go? - ramblings of an old Cur-
mudgeon. 

There are many things we take for granted, and when 
they are no longer there, we either forget or in some cas-
es never notice they have gone. During the past six 
months when there was nothing better to do but slip gen-
tly into an afternoon nap in the garden I had the notion 
that there was something missing during my last stroll 
around the village. 

Post boxes, I am sure there were many more than now.  I 
remember one opposite The Slipe , one near the top 
shop, one opposite Church Path on Station Road but 
were there any others. The only one I am sure of is on 
the Green.  

Telephone boxes, again one opposite the The Slipe, one 
near the Top Shop, one opposite the Station entrance, 
canôt think of any others. 

Finger posts that pointed towards a village or town etc. 
There was until recently one at the Manor Road ï 
Cheddington Lane junction. Also correct me if I am 
wrong, there was one at the Blenheim Cross Road but I 
suspect it disappeared when the mini roundabouts were 
installed. How about the óTô junction at Cooks Wharf, 
when did that go? 

Granite sets on the High Street used as kerb stones and 
replaced by concrete. Why and when were these taken 
away? Was it a health and safety issue? Anyway I 
thought they looked a lot more attractive than the current 
replacements. 

Telegraph wires alongside the railway, dozens of them 
ógoing up and downô as you looked out your window on 
the train.  

Children on the Green, being noisy, shouting having fun ï 
ah not so! At least they have returned to bring back some 
normality.  Or are they not as noisy as they used to be?  

Finally, the dawn chorus, it seems to have gone although 
it was present a couple of times this summer but nowhere 
as near noisy as it used to be or am I being too nostalgic. 
Is this part of the effect of losing a significant part of the 
wild life population (60%) that has recently been report-
ed? 

OC ï Old Curmudgeon (Name and Address supplied) 

COUNTRYSIDE NEWS 
by Jul ie  Gaymer  
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SCHOOL NEWS. 
The National Press has commented recently about the 
risks of children returning to school contributing to a spike 
in cases of coronavirus, and ï more recently ï of schools 
requesting whole year groups to be tested compounding 
the challenges of the testing process being able to meet 
demand. I thought it would be helpful for the village com-
munity to understand the steps the school has taken to 
minimise risk for the children, their families and the staff. 

The school is operating a staggered start and finish to the 
school day with children in each class arriving in five-
minute windows. This enables the parents to maintain the 
required two metres social-distancing, and for each class 
of children to maintain two metres between themselves 
and other classes. The school has a one-way system 
through the grounds to facilitate this, and to avoid con-
gestion on the High Street.  

Once in school the children remain with their class group 
for the whole day. There is no mixing between classes. 
Each class has allocated staff who work consistently with 
the children. This protects the children and the staff by 
minimising the risk of cross contamination. In line with 
Government advice the classrooms are set up with desks 
in rows so that the children all face the front of the room, 
and they remain seated as much as possible. Handwash-
ing by all the school community is frequent and regular ï 
the children could all teach you how to wash your hands 
correctly! As we are a primary school we do not require 
masks to be worn on site by the children and staff, though 
we do have a policy for any essential visitors to the 
school. Parents dropping off or collecting do not need to 
wear a mask as they are outdoors and can maintain the 
required two metres. Our full risk assessment is on the 
school website and outlines the measures in school we 
have put in place to minimise the risk as much as is rea-
sonably practicable. 

We are required to be able to share with NHS Track and 
Trace the known contacts of a child on request, hence we 
have an information sharing agreement with the child 
minders and Cheddington Scout Group. The village green 
has caused the school some disturbance as we have ob-
served a large number of children, once they were re-
leased to their parentsô supervision, mixing closely after 
school. I have written to the parents about this as, alt-
hough we have been very fortunate so far to have very 
few cases in the village, as people are now returning to 
work and travelling more the risk is increasing. Everyone 
in the village can help reduce the spread of the virus by 
observing the ñRule of Sixò, remembering that children 
are counted as part of the group of six people.  If we all 
work together, we can protect the whole village communi-
ty.  Should there be an identified case in school, then the 

risk is that all children, and the staff, would have to self-
isolate for 14 days due to children mixing on the village 
green. During the summer term we were able to keep 
everyone safe when we welcomed back 90% of the chil-
dren, and we are all very conscious of the need to be 
compliant with all the regulations and guidance with 
which we are issued by the Department for Education. 
We have advised parents of the symptoms about which 
to be vigilant and that testing should only be requested if 
a child or adult is showing those symptoms. We are ap-
preciative of parents exercising caution in their children 
attending school if they are unwell ï the advent of the 
usual winter colds and coughs is bound to cause us all 
some alarm and confusion. It is so important that we do 
not forget as time goes on that the virus still poses a real 
threat and that the restrictions are there to keep us as 
safe as we can be. 

Mrs K. Tamlyn, Head Teacher 

CHEDDINGTON METHODIST 
CHURCH. Minister Rev Donna Broadbent 

Kelly - Tel: 01525 240589  

In these present, ever-changing, times we are planning to 
be open each Sunday.  The Church is set out in order to 
observe social distancing with hygiene and safety precau-
tions in place and all who attend will need to wear a 
mask.  The services will be at the usual time of 10.30 am 
and will last for just a half an hour.  Sadly there will be no 
singing but it may be possible for music to be played.  If 
for any reason the service cannot be held a notice will 
appear on the door of the Church. 

SERVICES FOR OCTOBER 
4th  Harvest Festival - United Service at St Giles  
11th  Mr David Neville    
18th    Rev Donna Broadbent Kelly  
25th  Rev Carina Shergold   

SCHOOLROOM BOOKINGS. We are pursuing the 
possibility of opening the hall for certain groups, so 
please make a request to j.banham@btinternet.com. 

Copy for the next issue to 
chedd.newsletter@gmail.com by  

OCTOBER 15th 
While the Residentsô Association  endeavours to 
ensure the accuracy of all material in this Newslet-
ter the views expressed by  contributors are their 
own and not necessarily the views of the   

Residentsô Association.   

Inclusion of an advertisement in this Newsletter 
does not imply endorsement by the  Residentsô As-
sociation and purchasers of any goods or services 
advertised are advised to satisfy themselves of the 

suitability of the advertiser for their needs. 

SAMARITANS. We offer free and completely 
confidential help to the lonely, the distressed and the 
despairing. Anyone needing this help can ring Amersham 
(01494) 432000 or Milton Keynes (01908) 667777, 24 
hours a day, seven days a week, including Christmas Day 
and Bank Holidays.  The branches are at 149 Station 
Road, Amersham or 161 Fishermead Boulevard, 
Fishermead, Milton Keynes, where you can call between 
10am and 10pm every day without an appointment. 
Samaritans also answer letters. 

NOTICES 
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MBR PLUMBING SERVICES LTD  

Specialists in all types of Plumbing and Gas Fired Central Heating. 

Gas Safe Registered No 195731. 

 All types of Gas work undertaken including Boiler Repairs and 

Landlords Gas Safety Certificates. 

Free Estimates. 

Call 

MALCOLM ROBINSON  

Tel: 01296 660146 Mobile: 0797 1670648  

Cheddington  

    Vansar Blinds   
 

Making your house a home with Vansar Blindsé 
 

As a local Family Business for over 30 years 

 we pride ourselves on providing 

 a Friendly and Reliable Service. 

 
. Vertical  . Wood Venetian 
.Venetian .  Perfect Fit / Bifold Doors 

. Roller  .  Conservatory Blinds/ Awnings 

. Roman  . Office/ School/ Public Buildings 

  

FREE NO OBLIGATION  

MEASURING & QUOTATIONS 
All blinds made to measure. 

Large range of affordable fabrics and colours to choose 

from. 

Choose in the comfort of you own home or workplace. 

 

For a FREE Quotation or Advice 

 

 Please Call - 01525 220477 

 sales@vansarblinds.co.uk 

      www.vansarblinds.co.uk  

http://www.vansarblinds.co.uk
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ST GILES PARISH CHURCH. 
For all enquiries, please contact Revd Dr Andrew 
Krauss 01296 660352 or andrewjkrauss@gmail.com in 
the first instance or Churchwarden Lin Knappitt 01296 
668568.  

Harvest Festival. 

Due to the continuing Covid guidelines, the service 
schedule has changed. We currently advise people to 
wear face masks in church and are unable to sing but 
music will still be part of our services. We will not be hav-
ing a Harvest 'Bring and Share' lunch or barbecue, as we 
have done for more years than I can remember. However 
we will be holding a Harvest service and St.Giles would 
like people to bring contributions to support the Village 
food-bank. If you are shielding and feel you cannot attend 
church but wish to contribute to the Harvest collection, 
your gifts will be accepted at the Methodist Chapel collec-
tions. 

Currently, the following Items are in short supply:- 

Tinned ready made pies - Fray Bentos - Steak & Kidney, 
Steak & Gravy, Cheese & Onion etc: 
Tins Tomatoes: Tins Vegetables: Tins Meat - Mince, 
Chicken, Ham, Corned Beef: Tins Fish - Tuna, Salmon: 
Tins Fruit: Tins Rice Pudding: Tins Custard: Packets Sug-
ar: Packets Noodles: Packets Instant Mash, Potato: 
Packets ready-made Custard, Cartons Long Life Milk, 
Nappies, Baby Milk Formula; Deodorants. 

Other items required are:- 

Packets cereal: Tins Spaghetti: Jars Pasta Sauces: Tins 
Sponge Pudding: Packets Biscuits: Packets Tea: Jars 
Coffee: Long Life Juices: Packets snacks: Packets 
Treats: Soap: Shampoo: Tooth Brushes: Toothpaste: Dis-
posable Razors: Shaving Foam: Feminine Hygiene: Toilet 
Rolls. 

We would like to welcome you to St.Giles and join togeth-
er for worship. 

SERVICES FOR OCTOBER 
Thurs 1st No Mid Week HC Today* 
Sun 4th  09.00 am - B.C.P. communion  St Giles 
 10.30 am - Harvest Family Service  
             St Giles** 
   04.00 pm - Harvest Holy Communion   
              St Maryôs** 
Thurs 8th  09.15 am - Mid Week Holy Communion  
             St Giles 
Sun 11th  10.30 am - Holy Communion   St Giles 
Thurs 15th  09.15 am - Mid Week Holy Communion  
             St Giles 
Sun 18th 09.00 am - Holy Communion   St Maryôs 
   10.30 am - Holy Communion   St Giles 
Thurs 22nd  09.15 am - Mid Week Holy Communion  
             St Giles 
Sun 25th 10.30 am - Morning Worship   St Giles 
Thurs 29th   No Mid Week HC Today* 

NOVEMBER     
Sun 1st   09.00 am - B.C.P. Communion  St Giles 
  10.30 am - Family Service    St Giles 
  04.00 pm - Holy Communion   St Maryôs 

** There will be no food or refreshments after these ser-
vices.   

Please note the new service pattern. We are complying 

with the ó 72 hour Self Cleanô guidelines as laid down by 
the Diocese hence there will not be a Mid Week service 
during the week preceding the B.C.P. services.  

All these services are subject to Covid guidelines at 

the time.  

Free Church Newsletter.  If you do not receive a 
copy of the Church Newsletter and you would like to, then 
please contact Sarah Miles on 660427. 

PRE-SCHOOL. 
**Cheddington Pre-School is currently very 
busy, if you are wanting a place and are not 
already on our waiting list please contact us as 
soon as possible to save disappointment.** 

Cheddington Pre-school is in the grounds of Cheddington 
Combined School. We have a lovely purpose built unit 
and a well-equipped outdoor learning area with a vegeta-
ble patch where the children grow items we can eat at 
snack time. We are very lucky to have use of the schools 
facilities, which we use to enhance our learning**. We 
offer a great variety of activities each week including PE, 
Library time, Forest area visits, Play dough Disco and 
Wakey Shakey. 

Cheddington Pre-School prides itself delivering high qual-
ity Pre-School education in a fun way. We have very 
healthy registers so please remember to register your 
child from 18 months old. We take children from the age 
of 2 years up until they start school.  Contact details: 
Michelle Andrews, Manager.  

Tel. 01296 662292 or cheddingtonps@outlook.com. 

AUTUMN TERM 2020 

Wednesday 2nd September ï Friday 11th December  

Half Term ï Mon 26th Oct ï Fri. 30th October inclusive 

SPRING TERM 2021 

Wednesday 6th January ï Thursday 1st April  

Half Term ï Mon. 15th Feb ï Fri. 19th Feb inclusive 

SUMMER TERM 2021 

Monday 19th April ï Wednesday 14th July  

Half Term ï Mon 31st May ï Fri. 4th June inclusive 

Please note Pre-School will also be closed: 

Mon 3rd May 2021 Bank Holiday  

(These dates may be subject to change) 

Support us through the Vale Lottery 

https://www.valelottery.co.uk/support/cheddington-pre-
school/buytickets 

** Due to COVID-19 our opening times have changed 
please enquire for these and we are not presently able to 
use the school facilities until Government relaxes the 
rules. 

Copy for the next issue to 
chedd.newsletter@gmail.com by  

OCTOBER 15th  

SOCIETIES 
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        CƻǊ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳǊ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜΩǎ ƴŜŜŘǎ 
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¸ƻǳǊ ǾŜƘƛŎƭŜ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǇƛŎƪŜŘ ǳǇ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ ŦǊŜŜ ƻŦ ŎƘŀǊƎŜΦ 

/ŀƭƭ ƴƻǿ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŎƻƳǇŜǝǝǾŜ ǉǳƻǘŜΦ 

           ¢ŜƭŜǇƘƻƴŜ Υ    лмнфс ссннул     

       Ŝ-Ƴŀƛƭ ƛƴŦƻϪƳŘǎǇǊƛƴƎŀǳǘƻǎΦŎƻΦǳƪ  

Unit 9,  Airfield Industrial Estate, Cheddington 

Lane, Long Marston, Tring,  Herts.  HP23 4QR 
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¶ For all your Plumbing, Gas , Oil & Heating requirements 
 
¶ Boiler & appliance installations, system upgrades,  
             servicing, fault finding & repair 
 
¶ Oil – boiler and tank installations, service & repair 
  
¶ Complete bathroom installations & design 
  

¶ No job too small / Free no obligation quote/ No call out 
charge 

  

¢Ŝƭ Υ лмнфс-сууфсу κ лтрнтфлллну 
E mail : info@damianstewartplumbing.co.uk    

www.damianstewartplumbing.co.uk 
7 Chiltern Road, Wingrave, Aylesbury, Bucks, 

HP22 4QQ 
  

 
 
 

 

B&C Landscaping & 

Garden Maintenance 

Patios, Paths & Drives. 

 All types of Fencing.  

Timber Works Inc: Decking,  
Pergolas & Gates. 

Sheds & Shed Builds. 

Grass Cutting, Hedge Trimming & Tree 
Work  

 

Call Brian 
Tel: 01442 823983 
Mob:07793 819036 

Email: 

brian@bandclandscaping.co.uk 

www.bandclandscaping.co.uk  

14a Miswell Lane 
Tring, HP23 4BX 

Fully Insured 

mailto:info@damianstewartplumbing.co.uk
http://www.bandclandscaping.co.uk/
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1st Cheddington Scout 
Group. 
The group leadership team are continuing to 

work to prepare for the re-start of Scouting during the Au-
tumn term.  With the changing guidelines, face to face 
meetings have been delayed due to a need to review and 
revise our risk assessments so we will be utilising on-line 
meetings until this has been completed. 

We hope that a range of activities can be provided alt-
hough this will obviously be a little different than usual in 
order to comply with Covid-19 guidelines. So please look 
out for communications through the normal channels for 
details related to your individual child. 

Group Details. 

1st Cheddington is a thriving Scout Group, offering chal-
lenge and adventure to young people of all ages, helping 
them learn to take responsibility for themselves and for 
others while having fun and taking part in a wide range of 
activities. The Scout Group continues to grow and plays 
an active part in village life. We have four sections, all of 
which are open to both boys and girls: 

¶ Beavers (6 to 8 years) ï Mondays 18:30 ï 19:30 / 
Thursdays 18:00 ï 19:00  

¶ Cubs (8 to 10İ years) ï Tuesdays 18:30 ï 20:00 / 
Wednesdays 18.30 ï 20:00 

¶ Scouts (10İ to 14 years) ï Thursdays 19:15 ï 20:45 

¶ Explorers (14 to 18 years) ï Mondays 20:00 ï 21:30 

Meetings are held in our headquarters in Station Road. 

All sections are extremely popular with the three younger 
sections all currently running waiting lists. For further in-
formation about any of the sections, or to put your name 
down on our waiting list (we recommend at least a year 
before they are old enough so that places can be made 
available) please see the contact page at 
www.cheddingtonscouts.org.uk. 

With our numbers continuing to grow, we do have a num-
ber of opportunities to join in with the fun, across both the 
Group Exec and Leadership Team with an urgent require-
ment for a Quartermaster - to manage, administer and 
maintain our Group equipment. 

If you are interested in getting involved then please let us 
know. 

We can also offer the opportunity for Young Leaders 
(aged between 14 and 17) to support a younger section 
whilst developing their own skills - they can already be an 
Explorer Scout keen on starting their own leadership jour-
ney or a young person outside of scouting who is working 

towards the voluntary element of their Duke Of Edinburgh 
Award. 

Cheddington Scouts now has a dedicated Admin email 
for any enquiries you may have, this may be for hiring the 
hut or general questions relating to scouting in the village. 
Please use admin@cheddingtonscouts.org.uk Please 
note DO NOT use this for registering your child to join - 
please follow as advised above. 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
Rogue Traders 

Information from Trading Standards is: 

¶ ALWAYS say 'no' to a cold caller who knocks on your 
door. 

¶ Use a recommended company from a trusted source 
eg a friend, neighbour or family.  

¶ Do not use a platform e.g. Bark, Mybuilder, Rated 
People as you are putting your details out there as 
consumers saying 'contact me' with no control of who 
or where it goes to. 

¶ Trading approval schemes - traders go through a vet-
ting process eg Checkatrade, Buy with confidence, 
Traders4u, Trusted traders. 

If something suspicious is happening ring 999,  

If it has happened ring 101 or report online to Thames 
Valley Police. 

Postal Scams 

Scam Letters including reply envelopes from HSBC, 
ONS, Track & Trace, HMRC, Covid Surveys etc are very 
realistic. 

NEVER send any money or give your personal details - 
BIN IT. 

Stop the Burglar 

At dusk - set timer switches to come on upstairs 

Close windows & lock doors 

Don't advertise on social media if you are away 

Chedd-eroo Food Bank Update 

The next collection will be 1st, 2nd & 3rd Oct. 

Then the first week of every month - Thursday, Friday 
and Saturday. 

Outside the Methodist Hall on The Green. 

 

BEACON VILLAGE COMMUNITY 
LIBRARY.  Run by the community, for the commu-
nity.  General enquiries: info@bvcl.org.uk. 01296 
387890. Committee enquiries: secretary@bvcl.org.uk.  

Opening hours are:     
Tuesday    2.00pm-5.00pm (Pre school storytime 2.15- 
     2.45pm - Term time only.) 
Wednesday 10.00am-12 noon 
Thursday   2.00pm-5.00pm  
Friday         2.00pm-7.00pm. 
Saturday  10am-1pm 

NSPCC CHILD PROTECTION 
HELPLINES 

If you are concerned about a child at risk of 
abuse call, free of charge, on 

0808 800 500 
or if you are a child looking for confidential 
counselling and advice call Childline on  

0800 1111 
or visit the website There4me.com 
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18 Christchurch Road, Tring 

01442 890073  

Open Monday-Saturday inc. evenings 

Jane Ducklin BSc (Hons) DO 

Osteopathic Care for all the Family 

  Services 

Free Quotes: 

Please Call Adrian: 

HOLIDAY COTTAGE  IN WALES 
Cottage in Abergavenny, owned by 

Cheddington resident, is perfect for short 
breaks or longer to walk and explore the 

beautiful Brecon Beacons. 

Walking distance to an abundance of shops, 
pubs and restaurants, as well as the Aberga-

venny food festival. 

For further details and to 
book: www.cottages.com. 

 PROPERTY REF. UK13543 

Locally Based 

HANDYMAN 
Carpentry Å Painting Å Decorating 

Gardening Å All types of Building Maintenance 

¶ 36 years experience 

¶ No job too small 

¶ Competitive rates 

Phone John 
Tel. 01525 385748;  Mob. 07958 196316  

for a prompt reliable service 

http://www.cottages.com/
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AMATEUR DRAMATICS - CADS 

CADS was formed over 40 years ago when the 
then new Village Hall was under construction. We 
stage two plays a year, one in November and the 

other in May, and we are always on the lookout for new 
members. We meet on Tuesday evenings throughout the 
year (currently on Zoom!) and try to give everyone the 
chance to participate on and off stage. 

We are currently planning to try to produce óTable Man-
nersô by Alan Ayckbourne in April 2021 but obviously 
whether that happens will depend on the Covid-19 re-
strictions at that time.  So, watch this space! 

So, if you would like to be involved in any capacity, and 
are over 18, please phone Tony  on 661342. 

BADMINTON CLUB. Unfortunately, due to 
the current Covid 19 restrictions we have not been able to 
return to badminton yet this season. As there is only one 
court we would still be limited to a very small number of 
players & vast amount of sanitising would be involved so 
we have made the decision, for the safety of our mem-
bers to review the situation again in the new year. I will 
keep all last yearôs members posted but if you want to 
speak to me before just give me a ring on 07778279109. 
Thanks, Kim. 

JUNIOR BADMINTON CLUB. Badminton 
England have strict guidelines during the current Covid 
19 situation and we have not been able to start junior 
badminton yet. I will be in touch with all last yearôs junior 
members again but Ray can be contacted on 662148 for 
further details about Junior Badminton.  

LONG MARSTON CRICKET CLUB 
A short and vastly different cricket season has proven to 
be a roaring success at Long Marston.  

On the pitch, our 2nd XI finished fourth in Tier 2B of the 
shortened campaign, the same position that the young 
3rd XI finished in Tier 5B.  

Not all of the usual awards were handed out at our end of 
season presentation evening but there was still success 
for some.  

Club stalwart James Beesley picked up the Mary Simms 
trophy, awarded to the best match-winning performance, 
for his 109* against Great Brickhill.  

The Calder Cup for the best performance by a young 
cricketer went to Tristan Armitage for his effort of eight 
overs, three wickets for just 17 runs against Bletchley 2s.  

Fellow 16-year-old George Walter picked up the Cutler 
Cup for the most promising junior cricketer ï George got 
20 wickets over the course of the season.  

The final cricketing award is the Dumpy Salver, handed 
out to the best all round performance in a league fixture. 
Ed Robinson won that after taking three wickets and scor-
ing 70 against Banbury 2s.  

And finally, long-serving board member Paul Marsh was 

the deserved winner of the Thomas Chapman Memorial 
Award, chosen by the chairman for all round contributions 
to the club.  

Although he wasnôt an award winner this year, special 
mention must also go to vice-chairman Lee Beesley, or 
Mr LMCC as he is known to many, who took his 800th 
Cherwell League wicket at the end of August. That leaves 
him third in the all-time list for the league ï a phenomenal 
achievement.  

We are also excited to announce CD Lane Building Con-
tractors as our club sponsor for the next two seasons. It is 
great to have a local business on board and supporting 
the club ï please do mention the club if you look to CD 
Lane for a quote. LMCC does still have space for a ball 
sponsor for the next season and any local business look-
ing to get involved is more than welcome.  

And a final reminder that our second ever LMCC 10K Fun 
Run takes place on October 25th after it proved a popular 
event last year.  

The run can be entered via our club website and will ad-
here to all the relevant COVID rules!  

If you decide over the winter months that you want to take 
up cricket, return to a sport you used to play, or you have 
kids who want to get involved, please contact Lee Bees-
ley on 07923 462037.  

MID-WEEK RAMBLES.  These take place 
on Wednesday mornings every other week, the responsi-
bility for organising these walks is shared between the 
W.I. and Mick Chandler.  We meet at The Green 
at 9.15am and travel to the walk starting point by car, lifts 
are available for anyone without transport. We normally 
take a not too strenuous walk of 4 to 5 miles and return to 
the village at between 12.30 & 1.00pm. Everyone is wel-
come just turn up in footwear suitable for a ramble in 
fields, hills and woodland. 

For more information Contact: 

Mary Peacock 662620(W.I.) or Mick Chandler 662593.  

THANK YOU 
Richard and I have recently moved from the upper flat at 
the  Bothy in Mentmore. Would you kindly thank the peo-
ple who have, over the years, delivered the  Cheddington 
Village Newsletter to us. It has always provided interest-
ing and informative reading.  

Wishing the newsletter and the team who produce 
it every success for many years to come. 

Best wishes, 

Corry (Cashman) 

SPORTS & FITNESS 

Copy for the next issue to 
chedd.newsletter@gmail.com by  

OCTOBER 15th  
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CHEDDINGTON NEWSLETTER  

ADVERTISING RATES. 
ǿƛǘƘ ŜũŜŎǘ ŦǊƻƳ мǎǘ W!b¦!w¸ нлнл 
.ƻȄŜŘ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅ ǊŀǘŜǎ όōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ !п ǎƛȊŜ ǇŀǇŜǊύ 

/ƻƳƳŜǊŎƛŀƭ wŀǘŜǎ 
мκн ǇŀƎŜ (13 x 19 cm landscape) -   ϻнф ǇŜǊ ƳƻƴǘƘ 
όϻнон ǇŜǊ ȅŜŀǊύ 
мκп ǇŀƎŜ (13 x 9.4 cm portrait)   -    ϻмр ǇŜǊ ƳƻƴǘƘ 
όϻмнл ǇŜǊ ȅŜŀǊύ 
мκу ǇŀƎŜ (6.4 x 9.4 cm landscape) - ϻуΦрл ǇŜǊ 
ƳƻƴǘƘ όϻсу ǇŜǊ ȅŜŀǊύ 
! нл҈ ŘƛǎŎƻǳƴǘ ƛǎ ƎƛǾŜƴ ƻƴ ŀƭƭ ŎƻƳƳŜǊŎƛŀƭ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎŜπ
ƳŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ Ǌǳƴ ŦƻǊ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ όмл ƛǎǎǳŜǎύ 

bƻƴ-ŎƻƳƳŜǊŎƛŀƭ wŀǘŜǎ 

мκн ǇŀƎŜ (13 x 19 cm landscape) - ϻмр per month  
мκп ǇŀƎŜ (13 x 9.4 cm portrait) -     ϻуΦрл per month  
мκу ǇŀƎŜ (6.4 x 9.4 cm landscape) - ϻрΦрл per 
month. 

Line by line advertising rates: 
Ã1 per line for a single issue  

(The average number of words per line is 7) 

To place an advertisement or if you have any queries 
please contact the Advertising Manager:  

Christine Fee, 14 Church Lane, Chedding-
ton,   Leighton Buzzard, Beds LU7 0RU 

Tel. 01296 661759   
Email   chedd.advertising@gmail.com 

F R JEFFERY & SON  
    Coal Merchant  

  Coal & Smokeless Fuel  

 Kiln Dry Logs & Compost  
 

Also spare parts for Solid Fuel appliances  
 

Delivered to your door at low prices  

Contact Us  

On 01296 661258  

 

 

Property + Garden Maintenance, 
“Odd Jobs” + DIY type work 

 (bƻ Ƨƻō ǘƻƻ ƭƛǧƭŜΤ CǊŜŜ vǳƻǘŀǝƻƴǎ)  

Local company based in Wing 

Call or email John Sirett on:  Tel: 07748 514989  

    Email: keystonewing@btinternet.com 

FULLY INSURED  

Tel 01296 728376 

Copy for the next issue to 
chedd.newsletter@gmail.com 

by  

OCTOBER 15th  

mailto:c.j.fee@btinternet.com
mailto:keystonewing@btinternet.com
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FREE TO COLLECT 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

AVDC Refuse 

Collection Dates 
Weds 7th Oct  Green Refuse Bin &  

  Food Waste Bin 

Weds 14th Oct  Blue Recycling Bin & 
       Food Waste Bin 

Weds 21st Oct  Green Refuse Bin & 
   Food Waste Bin 

Weds 28th Oct  Blue Recycling Bin & 
       Food Waste Bin 

Garden Waste bins 

Berryfield, Brownlow Lane, Gooseacre, 
Hillside, Long Marston Road, Manor Road, 
Sunnybank, and The Baulk  - 7th and 21st 
Rest of the village  -  14th and 28th 

For the latest news see the AVDC web site - 
www.aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk 

REMINDER.  The Village Hall committee will not 
be holding a Fireworks display and Bonfire this year, or in 
future years, as published in this Newsletter earlier this 
year. 

However, it is a good fund-raiser and so we are hoping an 
organisation with younger members will take it over.  We 
are happy to advise if necessary. 

 

 

Light wood round kitchen table 42ò diameter, extends to 
60x42ò oval, plus 5 matching chairs. Some scuffs to sur-
face which would be eliminated by re finishing. Pictures 
available. Tel 07946 105098. 

Homebase dark wood curtain pole set, complete with fix-
ings. Never used, still packaged. Tel 07946 105098 


